
 

Executive Order Compliance: Service Opportunity Listings Q&A 

AmeriCorps is continuing to review all applicable executive orders and corresponding 

guidance issued by the Office of Management and Budget and the Office of Personnel 

Management. AmeriCorps is proactively taking action to ensure alignment with President 

Trump’s executive orders, related directives, and the Trump-Vance Administration priorities. 

 

As part of this review, AmeriCorps has removed some AmeriCorps State and National and 

AmeriCorps VISTA service opportunity listings that appear out of compliance with executive 

orders.  

 

1. When you say “appear,” do you mean in Egrants or on myAmeriCorps.gov? 
The listings that have been temporarily removed are in the myAmeriCorps portal. 

 
2. Which listings were removed? 

Opportunity listings that appear out of compliance with executive orders were 

temporarily removed. 

 

3. Can we be informed if our specific listing was removed? 
Programs should review their listings in the myAmeriCorps portal and self-identify any 
missing listings.  
 

4. Approximately how many listings were impacted? 
Initially, a total of 219 active listings were removed, including 122 AmeriCorps State 

and National listings (including Public Health AmeriCorps). The agency is reviewing 

listings daily and will continue to remove listings that appear noncompliant. 

 

5. Can you clarify if the agency intended to remove all inactive listings?  
Inactive and expired listings were removed as part of the agency’s review. 

 

6. If a program wants to re-post a listing that was inactive previously – I assume the 
agency is reviewing all new postings for any potential concerns with the 
Executive Orders as part of the normal process. Is that the case?  
Yes, the agency is continually reviewing listings.  

 
7. Should we expect the normal turnaround time of 2-3 days for service listings to 

be approved or will the typical turnaround time on this process be impacted? 
The process for submitting AmeriCorps VISTA listings has not changed, although you 

may see slower response time as the agency engages in larger executive order 

compliance activities.  

 

8. Is the agency differentiating between competitive and formula subgrantees in 
the review?  
No. Listings for both competitive and formula grantees are being reviewed. 

 

9. If service opportunity listings have been removed, are we to assume those 
activities are not in compliance and should cease? What should currently 



 

enrolled members do in the interim if their service opportunity listing has been 
removed? 
Programs should review their activities and stop all activities that are not in compliance 

with the Trump-Vance Administration’s executive orders. 

 
10. What should I do if my listing was removed, but I believe it was compliant with 

all applicable executive orders? 
If your listing is no longer visible, please take no action until you receive further 

instruction. 

 


